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⌫⌫ 

  ⌫
 
⌫⌫
⌫   
⌫⌫  
  ⌦⌫ ⌦
   

⌫ ⌫⌫⌫⌫
    ⌫⌫
    ⌫ 
  ⌫  ⌫⌦⌫    ⌫
   
 ⌫  

⌫⌫ ⌫
   ⌫  
   ⌫⌦⌫ 
   ⌫      
⌫      
     ⌦⌫
 ⌫  
  
⌫ 
 
 
 
 
 
 ⌫ 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

Dear Members, 
 
I would like to take this opportunity to thank all the 
volunteers, organizations and businesses for their 
contributions to the Thai pavilion at the Edmonton 
Heritage Festival.  We have had another successful year, 
which indicates the growth and the strength of the Thai 
community.  In addition, I wish to thank ATA Board of 
Directors and the working committee, without whom 
this event would not be possible. 
 
2003 is a special year for our Thai community.  We had 
an opportunity to meet with Consul General Surapit 
Kirtiputra during his visit to Edmonton in July and 
August.  On October 15, our community will have the 
honour of receiving his Excellency, Mr. Suvidhya 
Simaskul, the Ambassador to Canada.  Please do not 
miss this special honourable event. Bring your family 
and come join us at Siam Restaurant. 
 
Last, but not least, please join me in welcoming our new 
elected board members, Randy Carter and Dr.Clarence 
Prietz as well as our two new advisory board members, 
Maurice Rouseau and Pat McCoy.  Special thanks go to 
Dr. Buncha Ooraikul and Jim Syms who have finished 
their terms as vice president and treasurer respectively.  I 
am certain that we can always count on their full support 
in our future ATA activities.  
 
Best wishes, 
 
 
 
Udomdej Kriangkum 
ATA President 
_______________________________________ 

Erratum 
Page 1 of ATA Newsletter June 2003, “Volume 18 No.3” 
should be corrected to “Volume 18 No. 2”. 
 
Acknowledgement 
I wish to thank Sue Thomas, Randy Carter and Maurice 
Rousseau for editorial assistance and critical reading of this 
issue of newsletter. 
Jitra Kriangkum 
Editor 

 President’s Message 
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ALBERTA THAI ASSOCIATION 
 

CORDIALLY INVITES YOU TO ATTEND A DINNER PARTY  
WITH 

 
HIS EXCELLENCY, MR. SUVIDHYA SIMASKUL 

THE AMBASSADOR TO CANADA 
 

OCTOBER 15, 2003, 6:00PM 
at  

SIAM RESTAURANT 
10401 Mayfield Road, Edmonton, AB 

 
ADULTS:  $10* 

CHILDREN UNDER 12:  FREE 
CASH BAR 

 
DRESS:  SEMI-FORMAL 

 
RSVP by OCTOBER 13, 2003  

by calling the ATA HOTLINE at (780) 908-1282 or emailing sue.thomas@cricatalyst.com  
 

*The cost of the meal is partially subsidized by the Royal Thai Embassy and Alberta Thai Association 
 

 
 

⌫⌫⌫ 
    

    
 

⌫        
        

 
      ⌫   ⌫  ⌫   

⌫    ⌫  < Sue.Thomas@cricatalyst.com >  
 ⌫    

 
  
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 
⌫ 

⌫   
 

   ⌫    
⌫⌦ 

 
 
   

 ⌫ 
    
  
  
⌫   ⌦  
 ⌫⌫  
    

⌫

⌦ ⌫      
⌫⌫        ⌫ 
    
⌫
    ⌫⌫
   
  ⌫ 
⌫⌫  
⌫⌫⌫  

⌫    ⌫  
⌫⌦      
   ⌫⌫⌦
 ⌫
 ⌫  
 ⌫ 

 

 
  

     
   ⌫
⌫    ⌫
 ⌫⌫⌫   
    
    ⌫
   
⌫ 
 

  ⌫ 
  ⌫   
⌫   ⌫⌫
  ⌫  
    
 

 
 

 
 

CG Surapit 
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News and Announcements 
 
 
Consul General Visit 
July 31-August 3, 2003 
 
Consul General to Vancouver, Mr. Surapit Kirtiputra, 
and his staff visited Edmonton between July 31 and 
August 3.  A welcoming party for CG Surapit was held 
at Siam Restaurant.  Approximately 60 locals and nearby 
residents attended this honourable event.  ATA President 
Dom, on behalf of the Thai community, welcomed the 
guests of honour to the “City of Champions”.  CG 
Surapit then thanked the community for the warm 
welcome.  After a short speech, he kindly answered 
some of the members’ questions.  During the same 
evening, coordinated by Deputy CG Rachanant 
Thananant, consular services were also provided by 
Khun Pailin Sengriab, consul, and Khun Thongphen 
Potchanakasem, vice consul.  ATA has also received 
various consular application forms from the consulate 
general office.  Members who wish to obtain these forms 
can now contact the ATA hotline at 908-1282 or visit the 
website of the Royal Thai Consulate General in 
Vancouver at www.thaicongenvancouver.org.  
 
On August 2, CG Surapit and his staff visited the Thai 
pavilion at the Edmonton Heritage Festival.  Members of 
the Thai community were delighted and grateful for his 
generosity. Once again, ATA wishes to thank CG 
Surapit Kirtiputra for his full support to ATA activities 
and we look forward to his future visits to Edmonton.  
 
 
 
Funding Support from the Royal Thai 
Embassy 
 
ATA has received a cheque in the amount of $762.62 
from the Royal Thai Embassy in Ottawa. The funding 
was provided to support ATA activities that promote 
Thailand and her culture.  ATA wishes to thank His 
Excellency, Mr. Suvidhya Simaskul, the Ambassador to 
Canada for his kind consideration.  The funds have been 
deposited to the ATA account and will be allocated to 
such specified ATA activities. 
 

 
 
Recent Activities 

 
Cancellation of ATA Picnic 
 
ATA picnic scheduled for July 22 
was cancelled due to poor weather 
conditions. 
 

 
 
 
 
Edmonton Heritage Festival 
August 2-4, 2003 
 
The Thai pavilion had another year of huge success at 
the Edmonton Heritage Festival at William Hawrelak 
Park. Despite the public debate over the new food ticket 
system, the number of attendants reached its maximum 
at 350,000 in 3 days.  This year, we won third prize for 
Pavilion Management.  Thanks to all who came out and 
helped make it happen.  Please see summary and 
highlights of the Thai pavilion on page 8.  
 
 
 
 
 

 

New!!! 
 

ATA Hotline… 908-1282 

Call today and learn about
upcoming ATA events!!
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⌫  
⌫ 
⌫    

⌫ ⌦
⌫   
⌫ ⌦⌫⌦⌫   
   ⌫   ⌫⌫  ⌫
  ⌫⌫  
⌫  
  

 ⌫⌫⌫
 ⌦⌫    
⌫      
  ⌫⌫ ⌫
         ⌫⌦⌫
 ⌫ 

   ⌫  
      
⌫⌫ 

   
⌦⌫   
⌫   ⌫  
   ⌫⌫⌦
 ⌫⌦    
   ⌫ ⌫   
⌫  
⌫ 

 
 
 
 

⌫⌦ 
⌫  
⌫    

⌫  
⌫  
 
⌫ 
⌫    

⌫  
⌫  
 

 
 

 
⌫   

 
ATA website 
 

⌫ 
www.thaiassociation.ab.ca 
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Volunteer Appreciation Party and ATA 
Annual General Meeting  
August 24, 2003 
 
Originally scheduled for August 10, the volunteer 
appreciation party was postponed till August 24 and 
combined with the ATA Annual General Meeting at 
North Millbourne Community League Hall.  Attended 
by approximately 30 members, the afternoon started 
with the Annual General Meeting and the election of 
new Board members, followed by lots of food, drink, 
and fun.  
 
The meeting began with the Annual Report outlining the 
past year’s activities of the ATA Board of Directors, 
which was then approved by the members in attendance.  
Then come the exciting elections!  Nomination and 
election committee for the day consisted of Sarinna 
Klintberg and Maurice Rousseau.  This year, more than 
one nominee accepted the challenge of vying for each of 
two Board positions open.  After a brief speech by each 
candidate introducing their qualifications, members 
voted for their new board members by secret ballot.  The 
election results are as followed: 
 
Vice President  Randy Carter 
Treasurer  Dr. Clarence Preitz 
 
Our newly elected Board members will serve the 
Association for the two-year term 2003-2005.  They will 
join the current President and Secretary, whose terms 
will be up in 2004, to further appoint various directors 
and chairpersons to the Board.  The list of 2003-2004 
ATA Board members is printed on the front cover of this 
newsletter.  
 

As well, please welcome Maurice Rousseau and Pat 
McCoy who accepted positions on the Advisory Board 
on election day.  Congratulations to all and welcome on 
board! 
 
ATA would like to take this opportunity to thank Dr. 
Buncha Ooraikul and Jim Syms who have completed 
their terms as Vice President and Treasurer respectively. 
Their vision and high performance have helped to build 
a strong foundation for the Association as well as for the 

Thai community at large.  Thank you very much and we 
look forward to your future support of ATA activities. 
 

Upcoming Events 
 

Celebration of H.M. 
King’s Birthday 
December 5, 2003 
 
The place and time will be 
announced on ATA website and 
ATA hotline (908-1282). 
 
 
 

New Year Eve Party 
December 31, 2003 
 
The place and time will be announced on ATA website 
and ATA hotline (980-1282) 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

  Useful Websites 

Royal Thai Embassy in Ottawa 
www.magma.ca/~thaiott/mainpage.htm

Consulate General in Vancouver 
www.thaicongenvancouver.org 

 
Canadian Embassy in Bangkok 
www.dfait-maeci.gc.ca/bangkok/ 

 
Now Available through the ATA… 

• Thai passport application/renewal 
forms 

• Birth certificate application forms 
• Application forms to cast a vote 

outside of Thailand 
 
Call the ATA Hotline at 908-1282 today! 
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BOD appointed the Thai pavilion’s 
working committee 

Submission of registration to the 
Edmonton Heritage Festival 
Association (EHFA) 

Approval of registration by EHFA 
Arrival of A&C merchandise – 

shipment#1 
 
Arrival of A&C merchandise – 

shipment#2 
Meeting with EHFA 
 
Submission of the proposal to EHFA 
 -Menu and prices 
 -A&C theme and activities 
 -Entertainment program 
 
Meeting with EHFA 
ATA committee meeting 
Meet with team A&C Calgary 
Arrival of A&C merchandise – 

shipment#3 
 
ATA committee meeting 
Practice of Thai classical dance 

(ongoing) 
 
ATA committee meeting 
Meeting with EHFA 
Arrival of TAT brochures from 

Toronto 
Arrival of A&C display from Calgary 
Acceptance to participation of Thai 

Trade Center, Vancouver 
Acceptance to participation of Thai 

Restaurants for cooking demos 
Construction of craft items for 

display and sale 
Finalization of the A&C 

demonstration program 
Set up inventory of A&C 

merchandise 
Construction of backdrop 
Practice of Thai classical dance 

(ongoing) 
Acceptance to participation of local 

boxing club 
Volunteer recruitment 
Stock up of ingredients/supplies, etc. 
Approximately 470 lbs of meat on 

skewers 
Over 100 lbs of chicken prep. for 

curry 
Photograph of dished for display 
Rental of kitchen equipment, stage, 

tables, etc. 
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Day off from paid jobs to set up the 

pavilion 
Several truckloads of supplies and 

merchandise 
Set up of kitchen floor 
Water and gas hook up 
Set up of drainage system 
Set up of kitchen equipment, BBQ, 

cooler, etc. 
Food preparation (cont’d) 
Backdrop setup and stage decoration 
Dancer room and rest area set up 
A&C pavilion set up 
Arrival of Team Calgary 
Arrival of Team New York and A&C 

display 
Arrival of Team Thai Trade Centre 

and A&C display 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
Kitchen has a head start and gradually 

reached its full capacity, so does 
the food sales. 

Stage performers are hard at work. 
Feet blistered due to the overheated 
stage floor. Outdoor carpet helped 
overcome the problem. 

Junior fire fighters on duty during the 
twirling performance. 

36 painted umbrellas all sold out in 
the first 3 hours 

Animals made of handkerchiefs are 
amazing crafts and most adored by 
young visitors. 

Orchid display is a hit. Most wanted 
craft items are those labelled “not 
for sale”! 

Free samples of fresh fruits and food 
from cooking demo caused a lot of 
excitement to visitors. 

Volunteers are delighted by the visit 
of Consul General Surapit and his 
staff. 

Steady transporting of volunteers to 
and from the festival site. 

. 
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Pictures of a Thai dancer appeared in 

the Edmonton Journal and of the 
spinning performance in the 
Edmonton Sun. 

Kitchen efficiently operated. Lots of 
laughs and smiles. Overwhelming 
support of volunteers.  

More chicken! Over 100 lbs purchased.  
More Bananas! Deep fried bananas 

and ice cream – mmmmmm!  
RCMP and EHFA staff enjoyed a free 

taste of Thailand!  
A&C sales collected more and more cash!  
Free samples of food and fruits 

continue to cause traffic jams in the 
A&C pavilion.  

Vegetables and fruits carving drew the 
most attention from the crowd each day. 

Believe it or not! Visitors collected a 
bagful of TAT brochures and they 
didn’t want to leave!!! 

Musical performances entertained 
visitors and the volunteers – Bravo! 

Yes!!! The Thai pavilion won third 
place for Pavilion Management 
(small community)  

 
 
 
 

Food sale goes steady all day long. 
The unity in Thai community gets 

stronger. By now members, 
ranging from 80 to under 1 of age, 
were out here at least once, either 
to help out or visit the pavilion.  

More and more bare spots in the A&C 
pavilion due to the selling out of 
items.   

Teaching one Thai, then writing their 
name in Thai for a Loonie 
received a lot of  attention and 
brought some appreciation for the 
Thai language to visitors. 

Visitors fight for the spring roll 
recipes in the A&C pavilion. 

Stage performances reached its hype 
when visitors were asked up on 
stage to join the dance. 

Volunteers were delighted to take 
some orchids home. Shut down 
time is the happy hour.  

Take down of the pavilion continued 
for several hours till midnight. 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

DAY 2 

DAY 3 

A
U
G 
3 

A
U
G
 
4

 



ATA Newsletter  vol. 18  no. 3    September 2003         11 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
Team Thai Trade center returns 

home. 
Team New York returns home. 
Team Calgary returns home. 
More moving and touting away stuff 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Royal Thai Embassy and Consulate 

General 
Thai Trade Centre, Vancouver 
Alberta Thai Canadian Association, 

Calgary 
Thai Orchids Flowers, Inc. 

Vancouver 
 
Ban Thai Restaurant 
Bua Thai Restaurant 
Boun Thai Restaurant 
King and I Thai Cuisine 
Krua Wilai Restaurant 
Siam Restaurant 
Sukothai Restaurant 
 
 
And… 
 
ALL THE VOLUNTEERS THAT 

HELPED MAKE THE THAI 
PAVILION A SUCCESS! 

 

POST-FESTIVAL 
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The Thai Pavilion 
Committee 
 
President Romeo Bruneau 
Chairpersons 

Food Services Somkid Syms 
Entertainment Chalinee Klassen 
Art & Crafts Jitra Kriangkum 

 
 
 
 

 

 
 

 
 
 
Food Menu 

 
Chicken green curry on rice 
Sticky rice/som tum/pork or 

chicken satay 
Mango/coconut sticky rice 
Deep fried banana/ice cream 
Pad Thai 
Iced coffee 
Pop 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Stage Performance 

Rum Thep Bunterng 
Rum Sri Wichai 
Rum Sri Pak 
Serng Tong Ton 
Serng Pong Lang 
Rum Thavaravadi 
Rum Sri Kotaboon 
Fon Chom Deun 
Serng Katib 
Rabum Pa-te 

 
Thai Boxing 
Twirling Performance 
 

 
 
 
 
Art and Crafts 

Display of crafts from Northern 
Thailand 

Orchids display 
Display of crafts from Thai 

Trade Centre, Vancouver 
Art and crafts sale 
Write your name in Thai for a 

dollar 
Kid’s corner: Making animals 

from handkerchief 
Free brochure from Tourism 
Authority of Thailand (TAT)  

 
Demonstration 

Vegetable and fruit carving 
Trio-Thai musical performance 
How to make Bai Sri 
Taste of Thai Fruits (Courtesy 
of Thai Trade Center) 
Cooking Demonstrations 

 Deep Fried Fish Cake  
 Northern Thai Beef Salad 
 Papaya Salad  
 Vegetarian Spring Rolls 
 Tamarind Crispy Noodles

 

 

For the Record
 
THE THAI PAVILION 
 
2003 EDMONTON HERITAGE FESTIVAL


